
 

December 2, 2016 
 
 
 
Gary Widerburg 
Commission Administrator  
Utah Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
 
Dear Mr. Widerburg: 
 
As was initially announced in December, 2014, CenturyLink is consolidating its Access Service 
ordering and billing systems to streamline processes and systems across CenturyLink’s markets.   
Previously CenturyLink has filed with the Utah Public Service Commission updates to the 
CenturyLink Access Service Ordering and Billing System Consolidation Plan when changes 
were made.1   
 
Final revisions to the CenturyLink Access Service Ordering and Billing Consolidation Plan have 
now been made.  Attached is the revised plan which reflects a January 30, 2017 implementation 
date.2 
 
If you have any questions please let me know. 
  
Sincerely,  

 
 
cc Bill Duncan – DPU 
cc Casey Coleman - DPU 

                                                           
1 The last previous update was provided by CenturyLink to the Utah Public Service Commission on July 19, 2016. 
2 In compliance with CenturyLink’s commitments made in the FCC’s proceeding regarding the transfer of control of Qwest 
Communications International Inc. to CenturyLink2, CenturyLink is providing to the Utah Public Service Commission a copy of 
the revised CenturyLink Access Service Ordering and Billing System Consolidation Plan.  This filing is for informational 
purposes only and no Commission action is required. 
 

James B. Farr 
Regulatory Affairs Director – Idaho and Utah 
Room 1601 
250 Bell Plaza 
Salt Lake City, Utah  84111 
 
Office: 801-238-0240 
Fax: 801-237-6542 
james.farr@centurylink.com 


